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Lane Cove Public School 
Project update September 2022 

Artist impression of the new hall. Indicative only 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Construction continues at Lane Cove Public School to replace the school hall and canteen facilities that were 
destroyed in a fire in 2020. The project has delivered a new school canteen and restored the adjacent playground 
area, a new school hall with an attached covered outdoor learning area (COLA) is under construction. 

Progress update 

Wet weather during the previous months has impacted the ability for the concrete slab to be poured at the site of 
the Lane Cove Public School hall. However, the builder has continued with other elements of the project which will 
put the project it in a position to make up some time once the concrete slab is poured. Recent progress includes: 

▪ pouring the concrete for the building’s footings 
▪ installing temporary stormwater lines to assist with draining water from the site during rain events 
▪ building the retaining walls surrounding the site of the new hall 
▪ completing the foundation work for the new covered outdoor walkway.  

Next steps  

▪ Pour the concrete slab at for the new hall and start on the steel structure. 
▪ Begin building the new walkway steel structure. 

September school holidays works: Concrete pour   

We have scheduled to pour the concrete slab of the new hall during the second week of the school holidays between 
Tuesday 4 October and Friday 7 October, weather permitting, this process is known as the ’concrete pour’. The 
concrete pour is not usually a noisy process, however some noise from the concrete truck entering and exiting the 
site may be created. These works are not expected to impact to street traffic and all work will take place inside the 
established construction zone during standard construction hours.  Once the concrete slab has dried, we will begin 
to build the steel structure of the new building.   
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